
WHITE CREEK TOWN BOARD MINUTES 
SPECIAL MEETING 

APRIL 21, 2021 
 
 

       The White Creek Town Board held a Special Meeting on Wednesday, April 21, 
2021 at 6 pm at the White Creek Town Hall.  Supervisor Griffith called the meeting 
to order at 6 pm.  Members present were Supervisor Griffith, Board members 
Barbra Kingsley, Tammy Tabor and Lance Wang.  Heath Murphy was absent.  
Highway Superintendent Chris Rieben was present as well. 
 
       The purpose of the meeting was to accept or reject bids for the 2017 Chevy 
Pickup and the 2014 excavator that were advertised on Auctions International.  
The Board reviewed the bids and came to the following decision. 
  
Resolution 21-2021 – Reject Bids and Counter Offer 
A motion was made by Barbara Kingsley to reject the bids of $24,200.00 for the 
2017 Chevy Silverado and $55,600.00 for the 2014 Wacker Neuson EW100 
excavator and submit a counter offer to the bidder of $32,000.00 for the Chevy 
Silverado and 125,000.00 for the excavator.  Lance Wang seconded the motion 
and all others voted in favor of said resolution.  
 
 Highway Superintendent Rieben will submit the offer to Auctions International 
and the bidder will have five (5) days to respond to the offer.  Superintendent 
Rieben will update the Board at the May meeting. 
 
       There being no further business on the agenda, motion to adjourn was made 
by Tammy Taber and seconded by Lance Wang.  Meeting adjourned at 6:16 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
 
Lisa Austin-Cuddihy 
White Creek Town Clerk 


